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A note from the Editor: 
    Where do I start? Oh my! What a year this has been, maybe we should all ask to rewind the calendar and start over. 
It has been one thing after another, and it all started with the dreaded Chinese Covid-19. Do we mask? Do we NOT 
mask? Testing – do we test? Do we skip the test? And what about the shut-down of the school systems and switch to 
outreach learning? Closing of industries and retail markets, bars, restaurants, outdoor events, veteran, fraternal & 
organization meetings canceled, sports of all types and so many other venues due to a microscopic ‘bug’ we all cannot 
see. The loss of income to meet those payments and put food on the table seems to be the worst of all for so many 
people right now. The stress of this and other factors in life are getting to many of us . . .  
 BUT! There’s one thing that will remain … You can count on your fellow ‘HOG’ member to be there for a buddy-call, 
chat, breakfast, lunch or nice dinner meet-up [socially distanced naturally] a RIDE just to clear your head or get those 
cobwebs out of the cylinders. You can also have a nice Ice Cream Evening Ride to your favorite dessert stop. It’s all 
about the wants and need to get out and just RIDE to break-away from the doldrums and loneliness of just sitting home. 
IF there has been a need to get out and RIDE, and if you follow the HOG CHAPTER on the website, look at Chapter 
Facebook page and/or the Bruce Rossmeyer H-D Dealership site you’ll see there’s been a variety of things, gatherings 
and events that you can attend [safely] that will help you stay in-touch, stay informed and “be there for you” if you have a 
need. Just be safe out there! 
Richard ‘STRETCH’ Sawicki – Editor 



 

 Message from the Chapter Director 

Greetings fellow HOGS, 
 
I am hoping this finds each of you doing as well as can be expected during these uncertain times. As I am 
writing this article, we are experiencing CoVid-19, riots, protests and a hurricane/tropical storm churning off 
our coast. 
  
I would like to take a moment and express my condolences to those impacted by the loss of family or 
friends during this difficult time.  We never know what is around that next turn so we must enjoy every 
minute of every day. 
 
I expect that each of you are as anxious as the rest of us in getting back to normal whatever that may be. As 
a board we have to make decisions that are not always popular but what we feel is in the best interest of 
the Chapter as a whole. We will continue to follow State guidelines concerning group gatherings and remain 
committed to reconvening as soon as the situation allows.  
 
I have fielded emails, texts and phone calls some have been complaints while others have been very 
supportive of the board’s actions.  As your board we are always here to listen to both the good and the bad. 
Please feel free to plan rides and get them on the calendar and remember, the journey can be greater than 
the destination. 
 
Lastly, I want to announce that I will not be running for another term as Director. I have enjoyed the time I 
have spent on the board but it is time for new ideas and direction. I wanted to provide ample notice so 
those interested may come forward and start making inquiries. I remain committed to ensuring whoever 
steps into a leadership position will have a smooth transition. A nomination committee will be formed in 
September to move forward towards our November election.  
 
Take care and be safe! 

 
Enjoy the journey and ride safe. 
 

Paul Gunness 
 
Paul Gunness 
Director - Daytona HOG 

 

  

 



 

 Message from the Assistant Director 

 

Paul Doolittle 
Assistant Director - Daytona HOG 

Nothing new to report this month 

 

 

 

 Message from the Chapter Secretary 

 

Ms. Susan Doolittle 
Chapter Secretary - Daytona HOG 

Nothing new to report this month 

 

 

 

 Message from the Chapter Treasurer 

Mr. Howard Robinson 
Chapter Treasurer - Daytona HOG 

As always, any active DB-HOG Member can see me about any Chapter Treasury Business 

 
 

BEFORE YOU REALLY CONTINUE READING ‘Your HOG Newsletter’ 
- IF you find [your] the ‘Hidden Number’ you must contact one of the following personnel from the 

HOG Chapter (prior to The date of AUGUST 22, 2020 @ 12:00 noon) Paul Gunness - Director, 
Paul Doolittle - Assistant Director or Richard Sawicki - Newsletter Editor -   

Their contact information is listed below: 

gunnesshome@gmail.com OR doolittle.paul@yahoo.com OR explorer.97@live.com 
All you have to do is E-mail any one of those persons and let them know ‘you found your number’ 

 

mailto:gunnesshome@gmail.com
mailto:doolittle.paul@yahoo.com
mailto:explorer.97@live.com


 

  

 

 

 

 

    

  

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 



 

 

   Message from the Head Road Captain 
 

Welcome back to your newsletter; it's been a pretty uneventful riding year and the heat normally reduces the 

number of rides on the calendar in August. Let's hope we can see a few more rides on the calendar 

soon.  Speaking of the Heat please remember to hydrate and bring water with your, if possible. Drinking a 

couple of glasses of water in the morning before the ride will ensure you're hydrated, as it takes almost an 

hour for water to get into your system. 

For anyone working on the Annual Museum Tour Challenge please note that quite a few of the Museums are 

closed, some permanently, That ok, just take a picture of the area with you and your bike and you will get credit 

for the location. Also, one of the Airport Museum has been moved inside the airport terminal at the 

Melbourne Airport. just take a picture of the airport sign, the correct address for the Air Force Space and Missile 

Museum is 100 Space Port Way, Port Canaveral, Cape Canaveral FL 32920. The name has been changed to the 

Sands Space History Center. 

At a recent HOG Regional Officer's Conference, the topic of Trikes to Right was brought up for discussion again. 

This time our HOG representative weighed into the discussion and stated it is "HOG's Policy" not to tell anyone 

where they must ride in the group. So, going forward Road Captains will not require you to ride on the right. But 

we do prefer you all be on the same side of the group and prefer that side be the Right Side. This allows better 

visibility for the Lead RC to See his Tail RC.  In any case we ride in a staggered formation and if you are following 

a trike whether on the right or left side of the formation, it is suggested by the Motorcycle Safety Foundation 

that you ride 2 seconds behind the trike, as you a are both using the center/Number 2 position at all times.  Ok, 

we have ridden this Iron Horse enough, it didn't win the Derby, Preakness or Belmont, so let's put it out to 

pasture with the final thought. Lead Road Captains like to be able to quickly see that the back of the group has 

been able to make the turn and get through the light. Please HELP US OUT. 

Thanks for your Help and Keep Riding  

Woody Smith 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

For 2020 we have created a 5-year program called The Daytona HOG Annual Museum Tour Challenge. In which we will 

visit Museums.  If you complete 10 of the museums, you will receive the “Daytona HOG Annual Museum Tour 

Challenge” Patch and the Annual Tour Rocker. 

How do you get the patch, rocker and other rewards?  Take a picture with you & your bike in front of the Museum or 

it’s Sign, Email the Picture with your name and the Museum name to: Activities@daytonahog.com. When you send in 

the 10th picture you’ll get the patch and rocker, 20th picture and you will earn _________________________________, 

so send in pictures for all the Museums that are listed in the current 2020 year’s Tour Challenge program and you’ll earn  

    ______________________________________________________________________.  

mailto:Activities@daytonahog.com


We are in the process of finalizing the 2020 Rewards that will be given for completing 20 Museum Rides and the entire 

list of Museums in the state of Florida for the 2020 year.  PLEASE . . . Stay Tuned . . . 

PLEASE . . . . REMEMBER 

This is YOUR HOG Newsletter – you can submit your vacation pictures, activities you are 

involved with, a favorite RIDE, or a Ride Destination location for good food and fun with 

fellow Hogs . . . Whatever ! ! ! 

Daytona Beach HOG Annual Museum Tour 
Challenge 

To get the patch and rocker, complete 10 of the 
tours for each year. 

2020 – Transportation Museums 

2021 – Art Museums 

2022 – Military and Maritime Museums  

2023 – Historic Homes  

2024 – Florida History Museums  

This will end the challenge.  Here’s a cool element 
of this challenge. If you only get 9 of the 
Transportation Museums in 2020; but in 2024 you 
just happen to be riding by the 10th museum, stop 
take a picture and as long as we still have patches 
and rockers you will get yours. 
 

 

 

   Message from the Safety Officer 

Mike “Doc” O’Toole 

 

As the new Safety Officer for the Daytona HOG Chapter, I thought it appropriate to introduce myself….a bit.  

My wife and I live in Ormond Beach and I work at Embry-Riddle as a Professor of Aerospace and 

Occupational Safety.  I am not a rocket scientist!  I have over 40 years of safety and health experience in the 

mining, manufacturing, paper and construction industries. I hope to share practical information with the 

membership so we all can continue to enjoy the freedom of the road. If there is a safety related topic you want 

to hear about, drop me a line or catch me at a meeting. 

 

For my first article, I want to address what I think is a safety critical and often neglected issue of your 

motorcycle’s tires. Never underestimate the importance of having good, properly inflated tires on your 

motorcycle. The small contact patches provided by the front and rear tires are the motorcycle’s only source of 

traction. Deterioration of your tires’ condition can jeopardize this contact patch and bring a good ride to a 

quick end. Safe riding depends on selecting the right tires, inspecting and maintaining them, and replacing 

them as necessary.  



SAFETY OFFICER (contd.) 

It’s all about inflation, inflation, inflation. Proper air pressure is critical for tire performance and tire life. 

Under-inflation or overloading can cause sluggish handling, heavy steering, and internal damage due to over-

flexing, and can cause the tire to separate from the rim. Over- inflation can reduce the contact area (and 

therefore available traction), and can make the motorcycle react harshly to bumps.  

Check the air pressure when the tires are cold (at least three hours since the last ride), as part of your pre-ride 

“T-CLOCS” inspection (T- CLOCS means Tires and wheels, Controls, Lights, Oil, and Stands), and adjust 

according to your motorcycle’s owner’s manual or the tire information label on the chain guard, frame or 

swingarm. There may be two sets of recommendations for tire pressure (as well as suspension settings): one 

for solo riding and one for riding with a passenger and/or cargo. Do not exceed the maximum inflation 

pressure listed on the tire’s sidewall. And never exceed the motorcycle’s or tire’s load limit (combined weight 

of operator, passenger, cargo, and accessories), since that can result in tire failure.  

Ask yourself, when is the last time I checked my tire pressure??  Some of us can easily forget to check tire 

pressure because it never seems to vary!!  Regardless of your riding experience, air pressure checks at least 

once a week and before long trips, including a visual inspection tires before each ride will help to avoid 

potentially serious consequences.  

Regular inspection of the tire tread depth to ensure that adequate tread remains is also essential for safe 

riding. Tires have small wear bars molded into the tread grooves; when the tread is worn down to the level of 

the wear bars (indicating 1/32 inches of tread remaining), the wear bars become exposed and the tire should 

be replaced. Some manufacturers recommend replacing the tire when there are 2/32 or 3/32 inches of tread 

remaining.  

Although it may look like there is a sufficient amount, it may not be enough to maintain traction in wet 

conditions. The deep grooves in fresh tires help channel water away from the contact patch, and worn tires 

are thinner and easier to puncture. For a quick check, if you insert a penny into a groove in the center of your 

tire, 2/32 of an inch is right at the top of Lincoln’s head. 

 

WEAR BARS 



SAFETY OFFICER (contd.) 

In addition to tread depth, glance over the tires’ surface for any evidence of uneven wear, cuts, embedded 

objects, bulges, or sidewall cracking.  

Every time you ride, the tires go through a “heat cycle” as they go from ambient to operating temperature and 

back down again. Each successive heat cycle slowly hardens the tire. Similarly, as tires age, chemical 

reactions cause the rubber to harden, even during nonuse. Whether through heat cycles or aging, the tire’s 

surface becomes less spongy and less able to interlock with the protrusions and pores in the road surface. (If 

you have an old tire and a new tire, you can press your fingernail into the surfaces of each to see the 

difference in how they react.)  

Tires can also absorb petroleum-based fluids from the road, which can further deteriorate the rubber. So, tires 

eventually have to be replaced, even if they have plenty of tread left. And don’t take a chance on buying used 

tires; you don’t know how many heat cycles they’ve gone through. This also means that when you buy a used 

motorcycle, you should thoroughly inspect the tires, and replace them if their condition is questionable.  

If you’ll be storing your motorcycle for more than a month, and it has a center stand, set the bike on its center 

stand to raise the rear tire off the ground and use blocks under the frame to lift the front tire slightly off the 

ground. If it doesn’t have a center stand, periodically roll the bike forward or backward a few inches so the 

tires don’t develop flat spots in the tread.  

Whether you have two or three tires, you depend on them to get you down the road. Take care of them and 

they’ll return the favor!  Ride safe! 

Safety Officer Report 
 

 

 
 

H-D Tire Sale 
Planning that road trip, RIDE, week-end get-a-way or 

just having a ‘Stay-cation’ around home . . .  
See the staff at the H-D Service Department for a 

great deal on motorcycle tires It’s an ‘AT COST’ sale 
and when their gone – Their Gone! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

     Message from L.O.H. Director 
HI everyone,  
Hopefully, everyone stayed safe and now is venturing out enjoying life as much as you can.  During the 
beginning months when we couldn’t add rides to our calendar, we did FB picnic bag lunches and we also did 
HOG sponsor rides to try to help out our local businesses and nice to see on FaceBook a few HOG’gers went 
out and supported them as well. Once we were able to put rides on the calendar, we added a few rides. We 
were happy to see our friends and had seen some that went into hibernation due to this Covid.   
As you know that we are still not able to hold our HOG Chapter meeting at Houligans until they are 100% 
capacity. LOH are not able to use our meeting there also. Helen, GM of Colt’s Pig Stand was gracious to 
open their room in the back for us to hold our first meeting. Social Distancing was practiced. 
We will meet there until we can go back to our home base, or if you like, remain there. We can all vote on 
that if you wish.  
For any Lady that is interested in joining LOH. Here is a little information about us. We are HOG Ladies of 
Harley which is a program by HOG to support women motorcycles enthusiasts that both rides their own or 
are passenger.  More in-depth information on our webpage on how to join LOH. We get together the 
2nd Thursday of every month for our Ladies of Harley Dinner meeting that runs from 6 – 8pm. We talk 
about all sorts of interesting ventures mainly fun things we like to do incorporating with a ride, paint 
night, and crafts, a ride to nowhere is always the fun one. At times our husbands take along to the 
meeting and they sit in the dining area doing their male bonding thing while we have our meeting. Once our 
meeting is over, we have fun joining them.   
All Hog Chapter member are welcomed to any of our rides, but not to confuse anyone I will not include it as 
a LOH Ride only to any of our rides. Some got confused thinking that it was only for LOH.  Our rides also 
include those who only have 4 wheels.   
Here, on the following calendar, are some rides we are beginning to put on the calendar and hopefully some 
of the LOH will come to the meeting with a few more.   
No matter is you ride 2, 3, or 4, You can always welcome through our doors.  
 
Stay Amazing  
Marjie  
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

       
 

 

MEETING & EVENTS CALENDAR 

L.O.H. Meetings are held at HOULIGAN’s Sports Pub at Destination Daytona 

Social hour is 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. – LOH Meeting starts promptly at 7:00 p.m. 

THIS LOH CALENDAR is a ‘Work-In-Progress’ - watch for more info monthly 
 

January 2020 
 

 
 
 
 

February 2020 
 
 

March 2020 
 

Monthly LOH meetings 
ARE CANCELED UNTIL FURTHER 

NOTICE 
 

April 2020 
 

NO HOG MEETING 
 
 
 

May 2020 
 

NO HOG MEETING 

June 2020 
 

NO HOG MEETING 

July 2020 
 
 

NO HOG MEETING 
 
 

August 2020 
AUG. 14-16 Overnight Ride to 
Ichetucknee Silver Springs Wknd. 
Check HOG Calendar for more information 
& reservation notes 

 
 

AUG. 29 – Lunch Ride to the  
German Restaurant HOLLERBACH 

September 2020 
Sept. 13th – 9-11 Memorial Ride 

19th Anniversary of the 9-11 Attack 
 See attached flyer 

Sept. 15-18 TRIKEFEST at  
Destination Daytona H-D 

See attached article 
Sept.26 – Fall HOG Picnic 

October 2020 
Oct.04 – Camp Boggy Creek 

“Ride for Children’ 
Oct. 15-18 28th Annual 

Destination Daytona Biketoberfest 
 

November 2020 December 2020 
 
 
 

 
Christmas/Holiday Party 12/12/2020 

 
ALWAYS CHECK HOG CALENDAR FOR DATE, LOCATION & TIME OF 

DEPARTURE and any other need information – ALL are subject to change 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjT69LY2_rmAhXDg-AKHdjoBGUQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgetdrawings.com%2Fharley-motorcycle-clipart&psig=AOvVaw2bqWp5HdUjg9YrCDohCtw_&ust=1578803317682436


 

 

 Message from the Activities Director 

Activities 
The Activities Committee remains optimistic the remaining events for this year will occur!!  The committee 
consists of Gail Smith, Bernadette Courtright, Marjie DeRose, and Mary Abbot.  Thank you ‘ladies’ for your 
assistance in planning these events!!   

• Fall Picnic is still scheduled for Sat, Sep 26 from 11:30 - 2:30 p.m.  The picnic is FREE to all 

Daytona HOG members!  That's right, FREE, but you must RSVP.  Members can bring a guest, cost is 
$10 per guest, paid at the picnic.  Colt's Pig Stand will be catering (chicken & pulled pork w/sides) 
and musician Ed Wolford will return for your listening pleasure.  If you signed-up for the Spring Picnic 
that was canceled, we still have your $5 and it will be returned to you at the Fall Picnic or the next 
time we see you.  If you plan to attend the Fall Picnic, you must RSVP so we can get a head count 
for the food.  Email activities@daytonahog.com and provide your first & last name/s in the email; 
also let us know if you are bringing a guest.  

• Christmas Party is still scheduled for Sat, Dec 12 from 6 - 10 p.m.  The theme this year is 

Roaring 20's so come dressed in your favorite 20's attire or any attire, just come clothed. The party 
will be held at Halifax Plantation Clubhouse again and the menu selection will include Prime Rib (very 
popular last year), along with a Chicken and a Fish option.  We have the "5 O'Clock Charlie" Band 
scheduled to play this year and of course there will be door prizes and awards.  We hope to start 
selling tickets no later than September, so watch for more info to come.   

Ride safe and stay healthy, hope to see you all again soon! 
 

Gail Smith 
Activities Director 

 

 

 
See your H-D Dealership for a great deal on all motorcycles & accessories 

    

mailto:activities@daytonahog.com


 

Message from the H-D Dealership 

After a very successful Bike Week, 2020 threw all of us an unexpected curveball in the form of 

Covid-19.  Our Team here at Bruce Rossmeyer’s Daytona Harley-Davidson swung into immediate 

action following CDC guidelines incorporating hand sanitizing stations throughout the store and 

placing Social Distancing Signs for the safety of both our customers and associates.  

In April, we closed all our showrooms remaining open only as an "essential" business 
providing motorcycle maintenance, curbside delivery for parts and accessories and 

conducting private by-appointment-only Bike Viewings.  

In Mid-May - our showrooms re-opened with shortened hours, strict social distancing 

requirements and an enforced daily policy of temperature checking associates upon 

entering the building for work.   

Since June, we've resumed normal business hours and are still doing everything in our 

power following guidelines set by the CDC, and our national, state and local governments, 

asking you to wear masks and continue to practice social distancing.  

In August, we are also providing the Bruce Rossmeyer Experience you all know and 
love, staging "safe" events both indoor and outdoor for our local customers like our swap 

meets, workshops and Bike Shows, while offering amazing promotions like our Current 

Tires at Cost Sale and Double Rossmeyer Rewards every Weekday.  

In September, on the 5th, we are giving away Three Bikes featuring the Grand Prize of a 

New 2020 Electric LiveWire.  

Simply come in to our showroom and enter to win daily now thru September 5th, with no 

purchase necessary.  

We are excited to host our Third [3rd] Annual Trikefest Sept. 15th-18th; 
the 26th Annual Bruce Rossmeyer Ride For Children on October 4th and 
the 28th Annual Biketoberfest Oct. 15-18th. Through Good Times and 

Bad Times, we want you to remember that "We Are All On This Ride 
Together."  

So Let's Ride!!! 

 



Harley-Davidson Research and Development 

 

Variable Valve Timing Patents Could Bring the Harley-Davidson V-Twin In to This Century 

 

Provided by The Drive COVID-19 has been unkind to even the healthiest of businesses, but to already-

troubled companies like the storied Harley-Davidson, the pandemic came as an unwelcome wildcard. 

Before production halted in March, plans for a portfolio overhaul became apparent, and as part of this 

agenda, Harley might introduce a new generation of V-twin engines if newly uncovered patent filings 

indicate anything. With its dated lineup and aging primary customer base, Harley must adapt or face 

the gallows, and to its credit, it isn't exactly twiddling its thumbs.  

 

Documents dug up and published by Motorcycle show that Harley-Davidson has 

officially filed for a patent for a modular engine balancer, designed to fit either end of a 

V-twin's crankshaft. The drawings' & accompanying descriptions mention the inclusion 

of a variable valve timing (VVT) phase timing module, which would be an unnecessary 

accommodation if no such system were in consideration. While VVT is typically used 

to increase power across an engine's rev range, Harley could instead use the system 

to reduce emissions, which have long been a thorn in the side of the beloved-yet-

beleaguered bike manufacturer.  

This will be an on-going article[s] insert as news come out from the Harley-Davidson Motor Corporation 

regarding new engineering and design ideas that may influence all who own and ride a H-D motorcycle. 

MSNBC News July 25, 2020 

https://www.thedrive.com/news/33583/the-cuts-are-coming-for-harley-davidson
https://www.thedrive.com/news/32656/struggling-harley-davidson-halts-production-amid-pandemic
https://www.motorcycle.com/mini-features/harley-davidson-files-patent-for-new-v-twin-engine-with-vvt.html
https://www.thedrive.com/news/4914/harley-davidson-fined-15-million-for-emissions-violations
https://www.thedrive.com/news/4914/harley-davidson-fined-15-million-for-emissions-violations


 

Executive Board 
Road Captain 
Meeting Dates 

 

Membership 
Meeting Dates 

Please make note of date changes 

for Monthly HOG Meetings 

Chapter Dealership 
Bruce Rossmeyer’s H-D 

Mr. Will Rossmeyer 
Vice President 

386 – 671 - 7119 

NOTE: . . . . DUE TO COVID-19 PADEMIC 

ALL MEETINGS ARE CANCELED AT THIS TIME 

Executive Board & Road Captain’s 

Meetings are held on Tuesday Evenings 

5:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

H-D Dealership Training/Break Room 

Membership Meeting @ Houligans 

9:00 a.m. till 9:30 a.m. ‘Meet & Greet’ 

9:30 a.m. till 10:30 a.m. Meeting Time 

Membership Dues accepted after 01JAN20 
 

January 14, 2020 January 18, 2020 

February 11, 2020 February 15, 2020 

March 17, 2020 March 21, 2020 

April 14, 2020 April 18, 2020 
May 12, 2020 May 16, 2020 

June 16, 2020 June 20, 2020 

July 14, 2020 July 18, 2020 

August 11, 2020 August 15, 2020 
September 15, 2020 September 19, 2020 

October 20, 2020 October 24, 2020 ** 

November 10, 2020 November 21, 2020 ** 

December 08, 2020  # NO DECEMBER HOG MEETING 

December 08, 2020 #   (This is a Transition Meeting) HOLIDAY PARTY PLANNED FOR 12 DEC 2020 

There will be NO regular meetings for the 
Month of December 

Due to Holiday Season 

** Make note that due to Holidays & Conflicts 
October is 4th Saturday – November is 3rd Saturday 
ALL OTHER HOG MEETINGS – 3rd Saturday of month 

 

Any & all meetings are open to the entire membership and participation is encouraged 
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD & ROAD CAPTAINS will NOW be meeting at Daytona H-D Dealership 

 >>>>“NEW MEETING LOCATION – NEW MEETING TIME” <<<< 
THIS NEW MEETING LOCATION HAS A NEW TIME 

 >>>>>>>   AT THE DEALERSHIP STARTING AT 5:30 p.m.   <<<<<<<  
 Regular HOG Chapter membership meetings are held at HOULIGAN’s  

in the dining room area (NEW TIME) 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
 

Please check the Official HOG Calendar daily for any ‘last minute’ 
changes in Meetings - Rides, Start Times and/or Location  



 Message from the Chapter Quartermaster 
BIG SALE ON ALL OUTDATED and INVENTORY  CLEARANCE  ITEMS… 

H.O.G. OWNER GROUP ITEMS 
ONCE THEY  ARE GONE …..THEY ARE GONE!!    

GREAT SAVINGS on ITEMS ON SALE WHEN HOG MEETINGS RESUME ! 
So when we are ALL back together , check out the sales and say “hello” ! 

Quartermaster – Daytona Beach H.O.G. Chapter 

E-mail Rich Lemke at: daytonahogquartermaster@aol.com 
 

  Message from the Membership Chairman 

Membership renewals are going well . . .  
 
Some February statistics for your reading pleasure. Currently, we have 225 members 
(02/10/20).  Of that, 114 have renewed plus 14 new members for a total of 128 for 2020.  After 
the February meeting, those that haven’t renewed will be purged from the active rolls.  We 
always will welcome you back.  
  
I have some ideas going forward to modernize, automate, and streamline the membership 
process.  Still requires the Boards blessing.  Stay tuned for further developments. 
Remember, your membership with the Daytona HOG Chapter requires you to have an active 
membership with Harley-Davidson National HOG.  Please make sure you renew your expiring 
membership with the HOG Chapter and/or HOG National Organization if applicable.   
When you mail in application/renewal . . . .  

please DO NOT staple your check or cash to the application. 
 
Two hours a month….. yea right! 
 
 
 
Rory Burdine 
Membership Chairman 

 

mailto:daytonahogquartermaster@aol.com


 
 

                                 
 

Jean Abeling 
Customer Relations Manager 

Riding Academy Manager 

Bruce Rossmeyer’s Daytona Harley-Davidson 
1637 N US HWY1 Ormond Beach, Florida 32714 

Phone: (386) 671.7100 .ext 1311 
Fax: (386)671.7086 

 

Call or Stop-by the Service OR Parts Department for all your 
Harley-Davidson motorcycle needs 

 

The ‘RIDE 365’ Program 
 

RIDE 365 
New in 2020, qualifying H.O.G. members now earn one point on their Harley-Davidson VISA card for 

every mile you ride on your H-D Motorcycle, up to 50,000 miles in a calendar year.  That is up to $500 in 

H-D Gift Cards from the Motor Company! 

 
 

HARLEY-OWNERS GROUP RIDE 365 
 

How will my mileage be tracked? 

 

You must have your odometer mileage validated at your H-D Dealership at the beginning of the calendar year.  

After that, you can return to the dealership throughout the year to add to your total annual mileage. 

 



 

Can I enter mileage myself?  
 

To maintain the integrity of the program, mileage must be read and entered at an authorized Harley-Davidson 

Dealership. 

 

Can H.O.G.® members start the program at any time during the year? 

 

Yes.  You may check-in your mileage at any time during the year.  The annual program recognizes miles ridden 

from January 1 through December 31, so it’s smart to check-in mileage at the beginning of the year. 

 

How many times each year do H.O.G.® members have to check-in their mileage? 

  

You need only to have your odometer checked in two times each year at the dealership – the first time to validate 

miles on or after January 1, and the second time is for a final annual total on or before December 31.  

 However, you’ll want to check in with your dealership frequently to enter your updated miles so you can earn 

digital badges and add to your annual and chapter totals throughout the year.  Adding your mileage will instantly 

update the H-D.com/hog website and your chapter totals. 

 

What are the individual levels, rewards and recognition offered in the Ride 365 Annual Recognition 

program? 

 

• 1,000 miles: Digital badge 

• 2,500 miles: Digital badge 

• 5,000 miles: Digital certificate & digital badge 

• 7,500 miles: Digital certificate & digital badge 

• 10,000 miles: Digital badge, certificate & patch 

• 15,000 miles: Digital badge, certificate & patch 

• 20,000 miles: Digital badge, certificate & patch 

• 25,000 miles: Digital badge, certificate, patch & Challenge Coin 

• 50,000 miles: Digital badge, certificate, patch & Challenge Coin 

• 75,000 miles: Digital badge, certificate, patch & Challenge Coin 

• 100,000 miles: Digital badge, certificate, patch & Challenge Coin 

 

To contact the HOG Chapter by mail :  
 

Daytona Beach H.O.G.® Chapter 
P.O. Box 1441 

Daytona Beach, Florida 32115-1441 
 

YES – THAT NUMBER IS THERE! 
FIND THAT ONE ‘HIDDEN NUMBER’ AND SEE IF IT’S YOURS . DON’T GET LAX 

DON’T MISS YOUR CHANCE TO WIN A FREE 1-YEAR  

DAYTONA BEACH HOG CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP 



 

 
Mr. Will Rossmeyer - Vice President 

Bruce Rossmeyer’s Daytona Harley-Davidson 

Dealership HOG Chapter Sponsor 

Mr. Will Rossmeyer - Vice President 
386 – 671 - 7119 

 
 

 
 

A reminder that you can rent a fine 
motorcycle at Bruce Rossmeyer H-D  
Please see the staff at the dealership to 
make your arrangements and 
reservations.   

 

 
 

Please see the fine folks, our sponsors, at Bruce Rossmeyer Harley-Davidson 

for all your motorcycle accessories, clothing, riding apparel and services 



 

If your looking for a destination to travel to, riding out to Jackson Hole, Wyoming is a great 

location to stop by for a spell. This town is great for the sights and sounds of the old west. 

North of town, when you come out from a small ridge of hills on your left you begin to see 

the full range of the Grand Tetons in all its splendor. Traveling a short distance further you 

can make a left turn into the entrance for Grand Tetons National Park. After going thru 

the gate, you’ll follow the route north along the Teton mountains [to your left] and travel 

by Jenny Lake and other smaller bodies of water. This will lead you into the entrance to 

the Yellowstone National Park [another gate] and there you can spend days exploring the 

many wonders and wildlife of this park. This is a great area for motorcycle riding, and it’s 

an experience when, on a motorcycle, you come across a heard of buffalo or some elk roaming 

along one of the many roads throughout the Yellowstone National Park. 



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR 

2020 SPONSORS 
This year, same as last, there has been a change-up in the way we will be supporting all of 

our sponsors who gladly buy-in to our newsletter advertisements, as you see in the 

following pages. 

We, Jackie & Randy Port, have solicited those same vendors, as well as new ones, to 

advertise in our Daytona Beach HOG Newsletter. They have done so graciously, with a 

‘buy-in’ to the 

VENDOR SUPPORT PAGES 
 PLEASE, support those who support your great Daytona Beach HOG Chapter 

REMEMBER …. YOU CAN SUPPORT EACH and ANY VENDOR 

…. ANY TIME, ANY DAY and LET THEM KNOW YOU ARE 

THERE TO SUPPORT THEIR BUSINESS AS A ‘HOG’ 
 

Thank You . . . Jackie & Randy Port 

 
Greetings from the Sponsorship program!! I hope that everyone has been staying safe and 

that all of you are well. 

It has certainly been a trying few months to say the least we hope that all this craziness will 

be over sooner rather than later. 

We just want to say thank you to all our sponsors that have supported us during this pandemic 

and to all our members who have supported our sponsors. Even though we are not traveling in 

groups or have as many rides as prior, it would be great if when you visited one of our 

sponsors you let them know how much we appreciate them for supporting us and for making 

sure that we are all safe.  

When this world returns to some semblance of “normal” and as businesses recover from this 

pandemic that they will continue to support us and we them. 

Until we meet again, stay safe be well and I hope all your adventures are wonderful! 

 

Thanks, 

Jackie & Randy Port 
 

   



   
   

 

 

 
Racing’s North Turn Beach Bar and Grille 
4511 S Atlantic Ave – Ponce Inlet FL 32127 

386.322.3258 
www.racingsnorthturn.com 

 

 Goodrich’s Seafood and Oyster House 
253 River Rd – Oak Hill FL 32759 

386.345.3397 
www.goodrichseafoodandoysterhouse.com 

 

 
Lagerheads Bar and Grill 
2986 Ocean Shore Blvd 

Ormond-by-the-Sea FL 32176 
386.265.1977 

www.lagerheads.net 
 
 

  

 
Renegade’s On The River 

1171 County Road 309 – Crescent City FL 
32112 

386.524.4052 
www.renegadesontheriver.com 

 

 

  

 
 

Alfie’s Restaurant 
1666 Ocean Shore Blvd – Ormond Beach FL 

32176 
386.441.7024 

www.alfiesrestaurant.com 
 

 
Daytona Diner 

1043 S Atlantic Ave – Daytona Beach Shores 
FL 32118 

386.256.2603 
www.daytonadiner.com 

 Corky Bell’s Seafood & Steaks at Gator 
Landing 

185 S US Highway 17 – East Palatka FL 32131 
386.325.1094 

www.corkybellsseafood.com 
 

 
‘World Famous’ OASIS RESTAURANT 

4000 A1A S 
Saint Augustine Beach FL 32080 

904.471.3424 
www.worldfamousoasis.com 

 
   

 

 

http://www.racingsnorthturn.com/
http://www.goodrichseafoodandoysterhouse.com/
http://www.lagerheads.net/
http://www.renegadesontheriver.com/
http://www.alfiesrestaurant.com/
http://www.daytonadiner.com/
http://www.corkybellsseafood.com/
http://www.worldfamousoasis.com/


 
 

 

DOUG & LIL’S POTATO PATCH 
635 S Woodland Blvd 

Deland FL 32720 
386.734.8181 

www.facebook.com/potatopatch 
 

 

 
 

 

Redfrog & McToads Grub & Pub 
5545 A1A South 

St. Augustine FL 32080 
904.814.8430 

 

www.redfrogandmctoads.com 

 

    
 

 

Pitmasters BBQ 
4425 N US Highway 17 

 Deland FL 32720 
386.985.4488 

www.thepitmasterbbq.com 

 

 

 
 

Ruthy’s Kozy Kitchen 
618 Canal St. 

New Smyrna Beach FL 32168 
386.423.9656 

www.ruthyskozykitchen.com 

 

 
 

 

 

Giuseppe’s Steel City Pizza 
3658 Nova Road 

Port Orange FL 32129 
386.761.4717 

www.giuseppessteelcitypizza.com 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.facebook.com/potatopatch
http://www.redfrogandmctoads.com/
http://www.thepitmasterbbq.com/
http://www.ruthyskozykitchen.com/
http://www.giuseppessteelcitypizza.com/


 
 

 

‘World Famous’ OASIS RESTAURANT 
4000 A1A S 

Saint Augustine Beach FL 32080 
904.471.3424 

www.worldfamousoasis.com 

 

 
 

 

SPARKY’S PLACE RESTAURANT 
24646 State Road 40 

Astor FL 32102 
352.759.3551 

www.sparkysplace13.com 

 

 

Dixie Crossroads 
1475 Garden St 

Titusville FL 32796 
321.268.5000 

www.dixiecrossroads.com 
 

 

 

THE NEW CHICKEN PANTRY 
600 E Moody Blvd 

Bunnell FL 32110     386.437.3316 
www.facebook.com/The-New-Chicken-Pantry-

219969641461529/ 
 

 

 
 

 

DJ’s DECK Seafood & Raw Bar 

David & Kim Graham (owners) 

79 East Dunlawton Avenue 

Port Orange, FL  32129 
www.DjsDeck.com 

9275 FACEBOOK US1618029 BCOM 

 
 
 
 

 

Please Call 
Ms. Susan Redmond 

For your HUMANA Health Care needs 
(386) 295 – 5755 

[TTY: 711] 
Monday thru Friday 

8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

http://www.worldfamousoasis.com/
http://www.sparkysplace13.com/
http://www.dixiecrossroads.com/
http://www.facebook.com/The-New-Chicken-Pantry-219969641461529/
http://www.facebook.com/The-New-Chicken-Pantry-219969641461529/
http://www.djsdeck.com/


 

 

 

KELSEY’s PIZZA 

2845 GARDEN STREET 

TITUSVILLE, FL 32796 

Open: 11:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

(321) 268 – 5555 

 
 

 

 

Saints and Sinners Pub 
1635 N US Highway 1 – Ormond Beach FL 32174 

386.671.7108 
www.facebook.com/saintsnsinnerspub 

 

 

 
 

 

Blackwater Inn & William’s Landing 
55716 Front St. 
Astor FL 32102 
352.759.2802 

 
www.blackwaterinn.com 

 

 
 

 

 

Sonya L Laney, C.P.A., P.A. 
5131 Ridgewood Avenue – Suite F 

Port Orange, Florida  32127 
(386) 761 - 8500 

 

http://www.facebook.com/saintsnsinnerspub
http://www.blackwaterinn.com/


There will be a Monthly Ceremony presented by our own Chapter Chaplain Ron Cain. 

After the end of each HOG Monthly Meeting, just outside the back doors of the facility. 

Ron & Carley will be doing the Bike Blessings in the parking lot east of the building.  

This is MONTHLY ** … PLEASE see Chaplain Ron Cain   

 

** This service has been suspended until we all can meet, again, as the 

Daytona Beach HOG Chapter 

    Message from the Chapter Chaplain 
 

Our Beloved Hog Members, 
 
We have been experiencing a degradation in lifestyle and healthcare challenges that this nation has not 
seen since 1917 with the viral epidemics of that age.  We know that as Harley Riders, we all love the 
FREEDOM of the open road and riding with friends that we all have been missing for the past several 
months.   
 
Carley and I have been praying that we all, including all of your immediate and expanded families, would get 
through this ordeal unscathed.  Please know that we are available.  If you have any prayer concerns or 
spiritual needs. Please feel free to contact us at 386-589-4448 or 386-589-4178   
 
We will be excited when there will be a re-opening of the HOG Chapter Meetings, and we look forward to 
seeing, meeting and greeting you all there. 
 

God Bless You ! 
Love, Ron & Carley Cain 

 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.motorcycleroads.com%2Fra-content%2Fimages%2Fuploads%2F2018%2F04%2F2F58EE93-8554-4432-BB46-A59A958079CA.JPG&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.motorcycleroads.com%2Fevents-clubs-places.php%3Fid%3D19713&docid=mu7yV-MOohkorM&tbnid=TKZtChF4zoL_VM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwicm9XEiuXhAhUiwlkKHf3MDhoQMwhFKAcwBw..i&w=480&h=324&bih=787&biw=1600&q=Bike%20Blessing%20clipart&ved=0ahUKEwicm9XEiuXhAhUiwlkKHf3MDhoQMwhFKAcwBw&iact=mrc&uact=8


 

It’s not too early to start thinking about our annual RIDE for Camp Boggy Creek. 
This RIDE, planned for the October 04th 2020 time-frame will be the 26th year 

that Bruce Rossmeyer’s Harley-Davidson is sponsoring this RIDE and destination 
to Camp Boggy Creek . . . Remember ‘It’s all about the kids’! 

Further information will be made known as the year progresses 
 

NOTICE OF CHANGE TO CREDIT CARD OPERATIONS 

As you maybe aware of, the chapter takes credit/debit cards as payment for Quartermaster Merchandise, 

Annual Chapter Membership and Christmas Party payment. Currently the convenience fee to use your card 

is 3%. This fee will be increasing to 3½% on November 1st. This change is due to Square’s fee structure. 

 

 

 
 

WWW.BRHD.COM 

 

 
 

WWW.DAYTONAHOG.COM 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mercylab.foundation%2Fmercy-lab-foundation%2Fcamp-boggy-creek-1%2F&psig=AOvVaw0Ce3sPuqDWHX6AYDmeVOOJ&ust=1581620204229000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLD0zMXYzOcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


 
 

Social distancing and masks are recommended at this event.  
There will be a limited amount of the 14th Annual Memorial Ride 

‘T’ shirts and other items for sale at this event. 
 


